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Prefect Awards 

Our prefects thanked 

Jharnae and Francesca.  

They gave a special Y6 

thanks to Miss Clarke for 

all her work in leading 

Year 6 this year. 

So many certificates 

Mr Taylor received a 

special certificate for 

giving out an estimated 

15000 certificates at all 

the termly Certificate 

assemblies 

   

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

Newsletter  
19th July 2019 

 

Dear Parents, Governors and Friends, 

 

It is the end of another school year and that means change. In the Year 6 Leavers Assembly, past 

achievements, current talents and future dreams were beautifully evoked, demonstrated and 

contemplated. They reminded us through the words of the Greek philosopher Heraclitus that “change is the 

only constant in life.” On behalf of all our school community I wish you all the very best for Year 7 and every 

success in your pursuit of your ambitions. 

What won’t change is our determination for all our pupils to achieve their full potential and for that we 

continually reflect and review our strategies. We look forward to continuing that in September. 

Besides our Year 6 moving on, there are also some colleagues we will be saying goodbye to, namely Miss 

Ward and Miss Tingey due to relocating and distance from our school, also, Miss Willis who has finished her 

work as a learning support assistant; we thank you for your work and wish you the very best in your next jobs. 

Mr Taylor (not retiring) will seek out new opportunities and experiences but we will see him back again on 

Thursday 19th September to celebrate his many years of dedicated service to our school. Parents are invited 

to join in from 3:20 to 4pm that day. 

But first we look forward to a welcome break to reappear all renewed in September; happy holidays! 

 

Mr J M Bless – Headteacher  

Child of the Term  Awards – Summer 2019 

These children were chosen last term for excellent achievement in a range of academic areas, demonstrating good attitude and  

Behaviour, using the LEARNERS Values and being good role models to their peers: 

Reading 
Tia Rainbow, Elif 1T, Idris 1Ti, Paula 1K, Mateus 2A, Rhome 2T, Adonis 2Th, Havin 3F, Yakub 3T, Beth 3R, Tyrese 

4G, Mehmet 4F, Sariah 4R,Brooklyn 5H, Nicodemus 5T, Zarah 5Ha, Hasan 6W, Marwa 6L, Rianna 6B 

Writing 
Cindy Rainbow, Daniel 1T, Janel 1Ti,  Asser 1K, Keshaun 2A, Anne-Marie 2 T, Spencer 2Th, Baris 3F, Saniyah 3T, 

Mellae 3R, Praveen 4G, Ela Su 4F, Naomi 4R,  Leila 5H, Berkay 5T, Amaani 5Ha, Jasmine 6W, Katie 6L, Elvan 6B 

Number 
Alissa Rainbow, Logan 1T, Yasmine 1Ti, Keje 1K, Isa 2A, Yavuz 2T, Gabrielle 2Th, Mustafa 3F, Arios 3T, Tommy 

3R, Naomi 4G, Vivienne 4F, Frankie 4R, Zarah 5H, Jonathan 5T, Lucas 5Ha, Rishika 6W, Renae 6L, Ai 6B 

Creativity 
Jack Rainbow, Indi 1T, Alen 1Ti, Emin 1K, Berat 2A,Thomas 2T,  Deniz 2Th, Tatiana 3F, Rachel 3T,  Raahil 3R, 

Humaira 4G, Michael 4F, Ismail 4R, Devran 5H, Nicola 5T, Ronald 5Ha, Ashlee 6W, Shenike 6L, Hano 6B 

Learning 

behaviour 

Pelin Rainbow, Kezia 1T, Abiyah 1Ti, Shaun 1K, Luza 2A, Layla 2T, Sienna 2Th,  Zack 3F, Aurora 3T, Eliz 3R, 

Brooklyn 4G, Dilem 4F, Emanuel 4R,  Prescillia 5H, Shernae 5T, Dimple 5Ha, Karlie 6W, Kene 6L, Annly 6B 

Homework 
Ellie Rainbow, Nevaeh 1T, Sadia 1Ti, Miller 1K, Tea 2A, Kwaku 2T, Jahsener 2Th, Blessing 3F, Annabel 3T, 

Romario 3R, Kazhal 4G, Holly 4F, Sophie 4R, Gemma 5H, Pearl 5T, Jiyan 5Ha, Chayce 6W, Mei-lien 6L, Sarah 6B 

 



 
  

Interesting Opportunity for Year 6 Pupils 
 
Enfield council are running a Summer University for young pupil aged between 11 and 19. All the courses are free! 
Please see the information below on how you can get involved. 

Summer Uni 2019 

Enfield Summer University is back! 

Summer uni 2019 we are offering interesting and exciting summer courses and workshops for young people aged 11 to 19, and best of all, it’s 

completely free! 

Courses will run this summer from 29 July 2019 until 29 August 2019 and include everything from designing your own comic to making your 

own perfume! You will be able to choose the courses you wish to attend and the venue. 

We will provide a variety of activities and venues around the borough (including local schools, libraries, leisure centres, Youth centres or multi-

use games areas). 

Our aim is to create at least 1200 spaces for young people, but some of the courses may be more popular than others, so you will only be able to 

register for a maximum of three courses over the five weeks. 

The registration form and brochure will give you more details about the courses. So if you’d like to take part, come along to the sign up day on 

Saturday 20th July between 12noon and 5pm at the Civic Centre in Enfield Town, bringing your completed form with you. 

 

French tasting day! 

https://new.enfield.gov.uk/youth/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/MASTER_EnfieldSummerUni.pdf


  
The Prince of Wales Green Team has been busy helping to make 

our school environmentally friendly by choosing 3 topics (waste, 

energy and water) as a focus. They have just been awarded the 

Eco-Schools Bronze Award for their efforts! Next year they will be 

targeting the silver award – watch this space for updates. 

 

To find out your nearest Community Help Point, please check this 

interactive map 

 

https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1eX8_6xY9R8vThGq5

cYwXgKciNbr6dmZJ&hl=en&ll=51.674425315343996%2C-

0.023639878610310916&z=15  
 

Year 6 and Governors’ Awards 

It was wonderful to see Kayden, Mehmet, Dhenuka, Archie and Ella 

(last years’ winners) return to present the Year 6 awards to: 

 

Kene – Governors’ Award 

Sameera – Reading 

Gulu – Mathematics 

Music – Ekin 

Kamara - PE 

 

Congratulations to these fantastic students. 

Summer Fair 

Many thanks to our Friends of PoW for organising the 

summer Fair last Friday.  

What’s on for families in Enfield this summer? 

How will your children keep busy this summer? 
 
Reading of course: https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ Can we be the school with the most participants 

again? 

 

https://www.activeenfield.co.uk/whats-on/  

 

http://enfieldsummer.co.uk/ 

 

https://new.enfield.gov.uk/youth/summer-uni-2019/  

 

We have been informed that the Apple app Hoop can help you find good ideas. Let us know if it was useful. There 
may be an equivalent on android. 
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/hoop-whats-on-for-families/id996073365 
 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1eX8_6xY9R8vThGq5cYwXgKciNbr6dmZJ&hl=en&ll=51.674425315343996%2C-0.023639878610310916&z=15
https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1eX8_6xY9R8vThGq5cYwXgKciNbr6dmZJ&hl=en&ll=51.674425315343996%2C-0.023639878610310916&z=15
https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=1eX8_6xY9R8vThGq5cYwXgKciNbr6dmZJ&hl=en&ll=51.674425315343996%2C-0.023639878610310916&z=15
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://www.activeenfield.co.uk/whats-on/
http://enfieldsummer.co.uk/
https://new.enfield.gov.uk/youth/summer-uni-2019/
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/hoop-whats-on-for-families/id996073365


 

 
 
 

                                                          Stuart Lines                                                          Tony Theodoulou  

                                                                Director of Public’s Health                                  Executive Director People  

Community Immunisation Drop-in  
Venue:   
Cedar House Clinic, St Michaels Hospital Site,   

Gater Drive, Enfield, EN2 0JB  

Eligibility:   
School-age children. (Younger children must be accompanied by a parent/ legal guardian for 

consent.)  

Date and time:  

Date  Time  

Mon 29 July  12noon to 3pm  

Thu 1 Aug  9:30am to 12noon  

Thu 8 Aug  10am to 3pm   

Thu 15 Aug  1pm to 3:30 pm  

Thu 22 Aug   9:30am to 12:15pm  

Wed 28 Aug  10am to 3pm  

Thu 29 Aug  10am to 3pm  

Dear Parent / Guardian  

  

MMR Immunisation –Measles Mumps and Rubella  
  

You may have seen in the news recently that there have been quite large outbreaks of measles in some of our 

neighbouring boroughs, particularly in Barnet, Haringey and Hackney.   

Outbreaks of this kind are becoming increasingly common and are occurring more widely and more often across 

London, with children, young people and some young parents being those most affected.  This is because many 

children may have missed receiving their MMR vaccinations.  

These outbreaks are a serious concern with up to a million children and young teenagers potentially vulnerable to 

serious infection, especially as children of this age are going into secondary school where the spread of infection is 

much more likely to happen.   

Whilst measles, mumps and rubella (German measles) are very unpleasant illnesses, they also increase the risk of 

longer term and more severe health problems, particularly during pregnancy.  The complications of measles can 

include pneumonia, hearing loss and the inflammation of the brain.  

MMR vaccine is free and available from your GP (please take along the red book), and school-age children can 

access Community Immunisation Drop-in at St Michaels Hospital Site on certain days (please see last page).  

  

We also include an information leaflet to answer some common questions about measles and the vaccine.     

Tony Theodoulou  

Executive Director People  
Enfield Council    

Civic Centre, Silver Street Enfield EN1 

3XY www.enfield.gov.uk  

 If you need this document in another language or format contact the service using the details above.  

We would highly recommend completing your child’s immunisation before the holidays, so they are protected 

against measles, mumps, rubella.  

Yours faithfully  

 

http://www.enfield.gov.uk/
http://www.enfield.gov.uk/
http://www.enfield.gov.uk/
http://www.enfield.gov.uk/


Contact details: Tel: 0208 702 3324                                                                                                                       

Email: beh-tr@enfieldimmunisationteam@nhs.net 

 

Prince of Wales Term Dates 2019/20   

September 2019  October 2019  November 2019 
WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

35       1  40  1 2 3 4 5 6  44     1 2 3 

36 2 3 4 5 6 7 8  41 7 8 9 10 11 12 13  45 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

37 9 10 11 12 13 14 15  42 14 15 16 17 18 19 20  46 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

38 16 17 18 19 20 21 22  43 21 22 23 24 25 26 27  47 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

39 23 24 25 26 27 28 29  44 28 29 30 31     48 25 26 27 28 29 30  

40 30                         

December 2019  January 2020  February 2020 
WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

48       1  1   1 2 3 4 5  5      1 2 

49 2 3 4 5 6 7 8  2 6 7 8 9 10 11 12  6 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

50 9 10 11 12 13 14 15  3 13 14 15 16 17 18 19  7 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

51 16 17 18 19 20 21 22  4 20 21 22 23 24 25 26  8 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

52 23 24 25 26 27 28 29  5 27 28 29 30 31    9 24 25 26 27 28 29  

1 30 31                        

March 2020  April 2020  May 2020 
WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

9       1  14   1 2 3 4 5  18     1 2 3 

10 2 3 4 5 6 7 8  15 6 7 8 9 10 11 12  19 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 9 10 11 12 13 14 15  16 13 14 15 16 17 18 19  20 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

12 16 17 18 19 20 21 22  17 20 21 22 23 24 25 26  21 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

13 23 24 25 26 27 28 29  18 27 28 29 30     22 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

14 30 31                        

June 2020  July 2020  August 2020 
WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  WK Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su  Wk Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

23 1 2 3 4 5 6 7  27   1 2 3 4 5  31      1 2 

24 8 9 10 11 12 13 14  28 6 7 8 9 10 11 12  32 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

25 15 16 17 18 19 20 21  29 13 14 15 16 17 18 19  33 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

26 22 23 24 25 26 27 28  30 20 21 22 23 24 25 26  34 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

27 29 30       31 27 28 29 30 31    35 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

                  36 31       

 School Closed – Holidays         School Closed – Inset                             School – Opened 
 
Inset Days for 2019/20 – 2 and 3 September 2019, 17 and 18 October 2019 and 6 January 2020 
 
Bank holidays 2019/20 (UK) 

25th December ‘19 Christmas Day 1st January ‘20 New Year’s Day 8th May ‘20 May Bank Holiday 

26th December ‘19 Boxing Day 10th April ‘20 Good Friday 25th May ‘20 Spring Bank Holiday 

  13th April ‘20 Easter Monday 31st Aug. ‘20 August Bank Holiday 

  
 

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018/2019 

Monday 22nd July Inset day – School closed 

Tuesday 23rd July Inset day – School closed 

Wednesday 4th September  Start Autumn Term 
 

http://www.calendarpedia.co.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
  

Find a pebble… 

 

As part of the Poppy Appeal in November 2019, we will be making a whole school 

installation on the field of a poppy created with painted pebbles. This will be a 

whole school project from Nursery to Year 6. During the holidays, we would like 

each child to find a pebble (about the size of an egg) and bring it to school 

during September. 

 

Summer Sounds 

Music Partnership Festival 

On Tuesday year 4 hosted a wonderfully uplifting singing festival. Oasis Hadley and Eastfield joined 

us for the event. 

We learnt the same core songs and performed them together. Each school also performed their own 

individual item. We thoroughly enjoyed listening to and watching the other schools perform. 

When we hosted the music festival we all sang nicely together – Kazhal  

My favourite part was when we got to listen to the other schools and our recorder players- Meryem 

I enjoyed the singing. My favourite song was “On The Railway,” at first I was shy - Slimane 

 



 

  

Wetlands Community Event  

Wednesday 17th July 

On Wed some of our year 6 pupils visited The Wetlands where they were involved in a pond dipping activity and a 

colouring competition. We had the expertise of Andy and his team from The World Wetlands Trust helping and 

supporting us. The pond dipping revealed young newts, water boatmen and pond skaters. We also spotted dragonflies, 

butterflies and damselflies. All clear signs of how the area is developing and maturing.  

Winners of the colouring competition were Kamila, Ashlee, Shenike, Hano, Cayla and Sumatura. 

This is a wonderful resource for our school and the community and we were all amazed at how much growth has 

occurred since our last visit. Do use it during the holidays for picnics and walks and keep a note of any mini-beasts 

and plants you spot. We would love to hear about them in September. 

 

As a part of knitting enrichment this year the children had the opportunity to learn new skills. They were able to cast 
on their own stitches. Then everyone learned how to use plain stitch and some children went on to learn pearl 
stitch.  We worked as a team to sew our squares together and created a patchwork blanket.  We are all very proud of 
our work and we presented our blanket to Mrs Dunlea so it can be used in the medical room.  If ever you feel poorly, 
you will find a warm, colourful blanket ready to embrace you!  Thanks to all those children for your dedication and 
hard work. 

Mrs Mills 

 



 
  



 


